UWB Implementation of the Tri-Campus undergraduate curriculum review process for proposals from UWS and UWT
Per the Tri-campus Undergraduate Curriculum Review Procedure
Executive Order, Sec. 13-23C: Legislative Authority of the Faculty (3 February 2004) requires the President to refer the following types of undergraduate program changes to the Faculty Senate for coordinated faculty review by all three campuses: undergraduate degrees, majors, minors, and certificate programs, or substantive changes to the same of a non-routine nature, regardless of campus of origin.  The purpose of this process is to enhance the quality of undergraduate course offerings through peer review, promote coordination and communication among the campuses, and to promote faculty collaboration that can lead to greater quality and optimal use of resources.  Please note, however, that no campus has the power or authority to veto a program or program change proposed by another campus.  This review is designed to generate feedback at a point in time where the proposals are developed but not approved so that the originating campus can make full use of any feedback that is provided.
The purposes of these processes are to
1. Enhance the quality of undergraduate curricula of the University through faculty peer review,

2. Promote communication about and coordination of curricular development among the campuses of the University,

3. Allow for faculty collaboration among campuses to promote quality and optimal use of resources. 
Comments may include
· concerns about duplication/ensuring distinctiveness;

· opportunities for coordination/synergy/efficiency;

· ideas for strengthening/improving;

· lessons learned from other faculties’ experience.

Prologue
When the Secretary of the Faculty receives the curriculum proposal, it will be posted immediately for review.  The proposal shall be available for review for 30 days. Simultaneously with the posting of the proposal, the Secretary of the Faculty shall send an email to (1) the voting faculty, (2) the Deans, Directors, and Chairs, (3) the Chair of each campus review committee, and (4) the Chair of the Faculty Council on Tri-campus Policy informing them of the opportunity to review the curriculum proposal.
Epilogue

The GFO Curriculum Committee reviews the proposal as follows.

1. The chair assigns a lead  person from the committee membership to evaluate the proposal. The lead is chosen based on background, expertise, and academic area as related to the proposal under consideration. 
2. The lead and the committee members review the proposal.

3. The lead gets input as needed from program colleagues.
4. The lead drafts comments (as appropriate) and emails these comments to the chair by day 21 of the 30 day period. The chair sends them to curriculum committee members.
5. The committee members have approximately eight days to review the comments made on the proposal and send their critique, suggestions for change, observations, etc. to the chair.
6. The chair officially posts the comments to the peer review message board and sends documentation to the Executive Council chair and Curriculum Committee members.
